THE BROMFIELD BULLETIN Tuesday June 13, 2017 D Day

STAFF

STAFF AND STUDENT...

Please be aware that the café will be closed on Monday, June 19.

s/Chef Paul

STUDENT NOTICES....

SCHOLARSHIPS

1. Student Scholarships are offering 10 Scholarship Programs for many grades levels. Go to www.studentscholarships.org/newsletter.php for a list of the scholarships and see if you are eligible. Deadlines run until June 30th. If you have access to Naviance, you will have to upload it under the Scholarship tab also.

FYI

The end of school is approaching quickly – please start the locker cleaning process now. All lockers must be emptied the day before finals. If you are missing any books, locks, sports uniforms, library books, etc., please start looking for them or saving up to pay for them. The cost of replacements is as follows: locks \$10, textbooks \$125, paperbacks \$15, workbooks from 12 to 22 dollars. So start cleaning those lockers out and looking for those missing items! Thank you.

Are you **interested in Neuroscience and Mental Health**? Then UMass Medical's Neuroscience and Mental Health High School Summer Internship Program might be a great way to spend two weeks this summer!

UMASS is now accepting applications for the 2017 Neuroscience and Mental Health Summer Internship Program, a **2 week program** aimed at providing an opportunity for bright, enthusiastic students interested in the neurosciences to experience the day-to-day activities and rich academic environment such a rewarding profession and career has to offer. Students will have the opportunity to work side-by-side with UMass faculty who specialize in one of the various subspecialties within the neurosciences, participate in lecture and didactic activities with psychiatry and neuropsychiatry residents, attend grand rounds held by the most notable researchers and clinicians, and have the opportunity to present an academic poster associated with their experience with the help of their faculty advisor. This program offers an excellent opportunity for students to engage with research scientists and clinicians, to help students understand and distinguish among the various neuroscience specialties, and looks excellent on a college application.

The program will be held between **July 10th – July**

21st this year. Applications are due Friday, June 2nd and will require two letters of recommendations and an essay, so don't delay!
For more information, please see High School Summer Internship Program (http://umassmed.edu/psychiatry/hiring-mission/highschoolinterns/). If you have any questions please feel free to contact Joseph M. Keating, MD at the email provided below a Great Summer and Good Luck! JM Keating, MD University of Massachusetts Medical Center Neuropsychiatry

| PGY-2 joseph.keating@umassmemorial.org

SCHOLARSHIPS

- 1. The Boston Chapter of the National Association of Asian American Professionals (NAAAP-Boston) is once again proud to present the Future Leader Award Scholarship for the 2016-2017 academic year. The purpose of this scholarship is to recognize outstanding local high school seniors who have demonstrated leadership qualities inside and outside of the classroom. These awards are open to all Massachusetts high school seniors who are of Asian and/or Pacific Islander descent and are graduating in 2017. ESL/ELL candidates are encouraged to apply. Go to the following website for more information www.naaapboston.org. Applications available under the programs tab.
- Student Scholarships are offering 10 Scholarship Programs for many grades levels. Go
 to www.studentscholarships.org/newsletter.php for a list of the scholarships and see if you are eligible. Deadlines run from March 31
 to June 30th. If you have access to Naviance, I will have it upload under the Scholarship tab also.
- Naval Academy Summer Seminar

The United States Naval Academy Summer Seminar is a fast-paced, six-day experience for high achievers who have completed their junior year in high school. Summer Seminar teaches students about life at the Naval Academy, where academics, athletics, and professional training play equally important roles in developing our nation's leaders. Students who are interested in pursuing an appointment to one of the nation's service academies and serving the country as an officer, are encouraged to apply for the Naval Academy's Summer Seminar. Some scholarships are available for tuition and travel on a financial-need basis. Students may inquire after selection. For more information go to summerprograms@usna.edu or call 410 293-1858

FYI

The law says that all 18-year-old males (including U.S. citizens living abroad and non-citizen immigrant males 18-25 residing in the U.S.) must register with the Selective Service. The Selective service is a government agency whose job is to provide untrained manpower for the Armed Forces if there's a national emergency. You must register within 30 days of your 18th birthday. You can register at www.sss.gov. Registration is also required to qualify for Federal Student Aid (FAFSA)

REMINDERS FOR PARENTS

- 1. Please be reminded that it is your responsibility to notify the school when your child is absent or late to school. Students upon returning to school must have a note with reason of absence or tardiness to submit to the Main Office. If your child is being dismissed from school, they are required to bring in a dismissal note and turn it in to their homeroom teacher or the Main Office. Thank you for your cooperation.
 - A number of students are under the assumption that they do not need a note for dismissal- that we will call you, however, according to the Student Handbook,

"If it is necessary for a student to be dismissed from classes prior to the end of the school day, the student must submit a note to their homeroom teacher or directly to the Main Office before homeroom signed by the parent/guardian requesting the dismissal which states the reason for and the time of dismissal. Students in grades six through eight will be dismissed only when the parent, guardian, or a person designated by the parent or guardian has signed the student out in the log kept in the school office. Students in grades nine through twelve must sign out in the Main Office upon early dismissal. Requests for other arrangements should be referred to the Principal's office. The final decision on early dismissal rests with the Principal or Associate Principal. Failure by any student to adhere to the directions of school authorities will result in detention, suspension, or expulsion.

Students will not be called by the Main Office to be dismissed from class. It is the responsibility of the student to report to the Main Office at their appropriate dismissal time."

- 2. REMINDER for Students: The school day starts in homeroom promptly at 7:45 a.m. If you are late to homeroom 7:46 or later you are tardy and need to check in at the Main Office. Please plan your day accordingly. All students who are late must report to the main office. Thank you for your cooperation. Please consult the Student Handbook for the rules pertaining to attendance and tardiness.
 - Parents driving students to school should plan to drop off students no later than 7:30 a.m. to insure that students have time to prepare for the day and arrive at their homerooms on time.
- 3. Reminders: It is the responsibility of students to check the office for forgotten items or items that they have called home for. Items that are dropped off should be labeled and placed on the table in the Main Office.

 Dismissals: It is also the responsibility of students to come to the Main Office if they are to be dismissed. Students should turn in dismissal notes to the Main Office. Please do not expect to be called. Calling classrooms interrupts class work for all students. Thank you for your cooperation
- 4. PARENTS: While we are aware that at times plans can change unexpectedly, there has been an increase in the volume of phone calls to the Main Office with messages for students ranging from after school plan changes to reminders for hairdressing appointments The volume has increased to an unmanageable degree. Please make every effort to speak to your children about the day's schedule the night before or in the morning before coming to school. Notes should be given to students with regard to early dismissals. As stated many times before, calling classrooms for students to come to the office for dismissals, shoes, projects, etc., disrupts classroom time for all students. A contingency plan for forgotten items, late pick-ups, canceled piano lessons etc. should be discussed with your children so that the unexpected changes will not lead to panic for you or your children. Thank you for your cooperation.
- 5. ALSO, on the subject of calling classrooms: A number of students are under the assumption that they do not need a note for dismissal and this is incorrect. The Student Handbook states:

 "If it is necessary for a student to be dismissed from classes prior to the end of the school day, the student must submit a note to
 - their homeroom teacher or directly to the Main Office before homeroom signed by the parent/guardian requesting the dismissal which states the reason for and the time of dismissal. Students in grades six through eight will be dismissed only when the parent, guardian, or a person designated by the parent or guardian has signed the student out in the log kept in the school office. Students in grades nine through twelve must sign out in the Main Office upon early dismissal. Requests for other arrangements should be referred to the Principal's office. The final decision on early dismissal rests with the Principal or Associate Principal. Failure by any student to adhere to the directions of school authorities will result in detention, suspension, or expulsion.

 Students will not be called by the Main Office to be dismissed from class. It is the responsibility of the student to report to the Main Office at their appropriate dismissal time."
- 6. Do you need a little extra help starting or completing your homework? Need a convenient place to meet for group assignments? Prefer to study and work on assignments with friends? Need a quiet place for peer tutoring? Then stop by the Bromfield Homework Center, a convenient, well equipped staffed resource room available for students to use every Monday thru Thursday from 2:30 to 3:30 pm (12:15 to 1:15 pm on Early Release days). The Homework Center is located at the end of the sixth grade wing in the Learning Center. There are textbooks, computers and assignment boards for students' use.

PARENT NOTICES

SCHOLARSHIPS

- Bromfield Seniors! Harvard Lions Club is offering a scholarship. Submit your application by May 1st to apply for one of our Annual Community Service Awards. Applications available in Naviance under the Scholarship tab and at http://www.e-clubhouse.org/sites/harvardma/#Request a Donation.
- Scholarship The Harvard Historical Society is offering a scholarship to one Bromfield senior. Applications available in Naviance under the Scholarship tab and in the Guidance Office. **Deadline is May 10th** Naivance has many scholarship opportunities under the Scholarship tab. Make sure you check them out.
- 3. The Boston Chapter of the National Association of Asian American Professionals (NAAAP-Boston) is once again proud to present the Future Leader Award Scholarship for the 2016-2017 academic year. The purpose of this scholarship is to recognize outstanding local high school seniors who have demonstrated leadership qualities inside and outside of the classroom. These awards are open to all Massachusetts high school seniors who are of Asian and/or Pacific Islander descent and are graduating in 2017. ESL/ELL candidates are encouraged to apply. Go to the following website for more information www.naaapboston.org. Applications available under the programs tab.
- 4. Aviation Scholarship The Fitchburg Pilot's Association, EAA Chapter 1454, is presenting its annual scholarship. This scholarship's goal is to provide financial support to residents of New England pursuing careers in any aviation-related field including air traffic control, aviation mechanic, dispatcher, and pilots. This merit scholarship is open to high school seniors ad current college students engaged in aviation-related curricula. For further information and an application go to www.fitchburgpilots.org. Deadline is: April 11th.
- 5. The **Junior League of Worcester** is pleased to announce that it will be awarding \$1,500 scholarships to two Worcester-area female graduating seniors who have demonstrated outstanding volunteerism or community service during their high school careers. The scholarships are a reflection of the belief of JLW members in the value of "doing" for the community. Awarding the scholarships is a way of expressing our admiration for the young volunteers working in local organizations. Applications available on https://goo.gl/forms/wJIXwfmkdyIkuA9x1 . **Deadline is April 14th**
- 6. The Massachusetts Association of Women in Law Enforcement (MAWLE) is pleased to announce that we are offering a scholarship award to be used by students to pursue a degree in Criminal Justice. For more information and go to MAWLE.org and click on the Scholarship tab. **Deadline is March 31st.** It is also upload in Naviance under the Scholarship tab.
- 7. HAA Scholarship The Harvard Athletic Association would like to recognize the volunteer contributions made by former HAA youth sports participants once they move on to Bromfield school and organize HS athletics. The HAA Board and Bromfield Athletic Club (BAC) present awards each year during the Bromfield Awards night to deserving seniors acknowledging their "giving back" to HAA programs by volunteering time, in addition to generating energy and interest for HAA youth activities. Applications available in Naviance and in the Guidance office. **Deadline is April 12th**.
- 8. Scholarship Thomas E. Reynolds Fanfare Senior Scholarship application for 2017 is now available for seniors. Applications available in the Guidance Office and in Naviance under the scholarship tab.
 Deadline for Fanfare Senior Scholarships must be postmarked by April 24th. There are also scholarships available for Summer Music Programs. Applications are available in the Guidance Office. Deadline for the summer scholarships must be postmarked by May 15th
- 9. Friends of NVMC is offering a scholarship to a graduation senior that is planning to enter a medical field, nursing, x-ray, lab or any other of the numerous medical branches. Applications available in Guidance or in Naviance under the Scholarship tab.

 Deadline is April 15th.
- 10. Student Scholarships are offering **10 Scholarship Programs for many grades levels**. Go to www.studentscholarships.org/newsletter.php for a list of the scholarships and see if you are eligible. Deadlines run from March 31 to June 30th. If you have access to Naviance, I will have it upload under the Scholarship tab also.

Naval Academy Summer Seminar

The **United States Naval Academy Summer Seminar** is a fast-paced, **six-day experience for high achievers** who have completed their **junior year in high school**. Summer Seminar teaches students about life at the Naval Academy, where academics, athletics, and professional training play equally important roles in developing our nation's leaders. Students who are interested in pursuing an appointment to one of the nation's service academies and serving the country as an officer, are encouraged to apply for the Naval Academy's Summer Seminar. Some scholarships are available for tuition and travel on a financial-need basis. Students may inquire after selection. For more information go to summerprograms@usna.edu or call 410 293-1858

W:\Bromfield School\00 DAILY BULLETIN 1617\The Daily Bulletin June 13, 2017 D Day.doc

The law says that all 18-year-old males (including U.S. citizens living abroad and non-citizen immigrant males 18-25 residing in the U.S.) must register with the Selective Service. The Selective service is a government agency whose job is to provide untrained manpower for the Armed Forces if there's a national emergency. You must register within 30 days of your 18th birthday. You can register at www.sss.gov. Registration is also required to qualify for Federal Student Aid (FAFSA)

REMINDERS FOR PARENTS

- 1. Please be reminded that it is your responsibility to notify the school when your child is absent or late to school. Students upon returning to school must have a note with reason of absence or tardiness to submit to the Main Office. If your child is being dismissed from school, they are required to bring in a dismissal note and turn it in to their homeroom teacher or the Main Office. Thank you for your cooperation.
 - A number of students are under the assumption that they do not need a note for dismissal- that we will call you, however, according to the Student Handbook,
 - "If it is necessary for a student to be dismissed from classes prior to the end of the school day, the student must submit a note to their homeroom teacher or directly to the Main Office before homeroom signed by the parent/guardian requesting the dismissal which states the reason for and the time of dismissal. Students in grades six through eight will be dismissed only when the parent, guardian, or a person designated by the parent or guardian has signed the student out in the log kept in the school office. Students in grades nine through twelve must sign out in the Main Office upon early dismissal. Requests for other arrangements should be referred to the Principal's office. The final decision on early dismissal rests with the Principal or Associate Principal. Failure by any student to adhere to the directions of school authorities will result in detention, suspension, or expulsion.

 Students will not be called by the Main Office to be dismissed from class. It is the responsibility of the student to report to the Main Office at their appropriate dismissal time."
- 2. REMINDER for Students: The school day starts in homeroom promptly at 7:45 a.m. If you are late to homeroom 7:46 or later you are tardy and need to check in at the Main Office. Please plan your day accordingly. All students who are late must report to the main office. Thank you for your cooperation. Please consult the Student Handbook for the rules pertaining to attendance and tardiness.
 - Parents driving students to school should plan to drop off students no later than 7:30 a.m. to insure that students have time to prepare for the day and arrive at their homerooms on time.
- 3. Reminders: It is the responsibility of students to check the office for forgotten items or items that they have called home for. Items that are dropped off should be labeled and placed on the table in the Main Office.

 Dismissals: It is also the responsibility of students to come to the Main Office if they are to be dismissed. Students should turn in dismissal notes to the Main Office. Please do not expect to be called. Calling classrooms interrupts class work for all students. Thank you for your cooperation
- 4. PARENTS: While we are aware that at times plans can change unexpectedly, there has been an increase in the volume of phone calls to the Main Office with messages for students ranging from after school plan changes to reminders for hairdressing appointments The volume has increased to an unmanageable degree. Please make every effort to speak to your children about the day's schedule the night before or in the morning before coming to school. Notes should be given to students with regard to early dismissals. As stated many times before, calling classrooms for students to come to the office for dismissals, shoes, projects, etc., disrupts classroom time for all students. A contingency plan for forgotten items, late pick-ups, canceled piano lessons etc. should be discussed with your children so that the unexpected changes will not lead to panic for you or your children. Thank you for your cooperation.
- 5. ALSO, on the subject of calling classrooms: A number of students are under the assumption that they do not need a note for dismissal and this is incorrect. The Student Handbook states:
 - "If it is necessary for a student to be dismissed from classes prior to the end of the school day, the student must submit a note to their homeroom teacher or directly to the Main Office before homeroom signed by the parent/guardian requesting the dismissal which states the reason for and the time of dismissal. Students in grades six through eight will be dismissed only when the parent, guardian, or a person designated by the parent or guardian has signed the student out in the log kept in the school office. Students in grades nine through twelve must sign out in the Main Office upon early dismissal. Requests for other arrangements should be referred to the Principal's office. The final decision on early dismissal rests with the Principal or Associate Principal. Failure by any student to adhere to the directions of school authorities will result in detention, suspension, or expulsion.

 Students will not be called by the Main Office to be dismissed from class. It is the responsibility of the student to report to the Main Office at their appropriate dismissal time."
- 6. Do you need a little extra help starting or completing your homework? Need a convenient place to meet for group assignments? Prefer to study and work on assignments with friends? Need a quiet place for peer tutoring? Then stop by the Bromfield Homework Center, a convenient, well equipped staffed resource room available for students to use every Monday thru Thursday from 2:30 to 3:30 pm (12:15 to 1:15 pm on Early Release days).

The Homework Center is located at the end of the sixth grade wing in the Learning Center. and assignment boards for students' use.	There are textbooks, computers